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NAME: Ed Guider  

 
ADDRESS: 27 Midline Rd, Ballston Lake, NY 12019 
 
BACKGROUND: (Your connection to Ballston and the Library) 

 
I came to Ballston Lake 31 years ago, a relative newcomer among my wife’s family, her 
grandparents settled here in 1915. The High School Auditorium was recently rededicated to her 
grandfather, school board president during a critical time in BH-BL history. Our roots here run 
deep and the library has been a valued treasure in the family and community for five generation. 
It’s one of the Town’s most enduringly successful intergenerational programs, a meeting place and 
center of books, life and information in Ballston. I would be honored to help maintain its vibrancy. 
 
I use the library frequently, as many as 2-3 times per week. My wife’s grandmother helped found it 
through the Women’s Club, part of a national movement. Her parents frequented it well into their 
90s. They returned a bagful of library books every week or two, only to take out another bagful. 
Their grandchildren clamored for library cards as soon as they were old enough.  
 
Our kids went to Burnt Hills-Ballston Lake schools; Margie’s grandfather, father and son were all 
involved in Boy Scouts; my wife led Brownie and Girl Scout troops for her daughters. Then there 
were Olympics of the Mind, Fresh Air, Crew, soccer, compiling a Town handbook and more.  
 

QUALIFICATIONS: (Jobs/Schooling/Interests) 
 
I am retired from 30 years with the NYS Division of Criminal Justice Services and have since been 
involved with various domestic and sexual violence prevention programs as a volunteer. Besides 
currently serving as Interim Trustee for the Library I am on the Board of The Eighth Step, a non-
profit community that presents acoustic music concerts at Proctors in Schenectady.  
 

INTENTIONS: (Why are you seeking the Trustee position/your interest in libraries?) 
 
We are now involved in the community while dividing time among six children and seven 
grandchildren. When visiting, our littlest ones attended a music class – where?  At our library. 
 
With your kind support I hope to continue as an elected BH-BL Library Trustee. 
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	Text1: Steve Burchett
	Text2: 166 Charlton Rd
Ballston Spa, NY 12020
	Text3: I’m Steve Burchett, currently the Treasurer and Trustee of this fine library.  

I grew up in Burnt Hills and have always enjoyed coming to the library.  I remember visiting as a small child, playing down in the basement of the old building, and spinning the towers of VHS tapes next to the main desk. “Camelot” was a regular favorite! 

Steve Burchett lives on a small farm in the Town of Ballston with his wife and four daughters.   
	Text4: Professionally, I’m an engineer in the electric power industry.  After graduating BH-BL in 2001, I went to Union College for Mechanical Engineering.  I worked in dirty power plants in north New Jersey, clean battery labs in southern California, and wholesale power markets in Albany.  I earned a PhD from RPI in Electrical Engineering in 2018 and took over the software company my dad founded in 1987.   
	Text5: I’ve been given quite a lot in my life.  The library is one of the ways I love to give back.  I want it to be a place where anyone in the community can come and be in a safe environment to grow and thrive.  I’m passionate about the library and our mission.  I’m grateful to work with the collection of wonderful individuals employed by the Library.  Please join me in voting "Yes" for the Library's proposed budget on November 14, 2023.  When you invest in the library, you help the entire community.  


